ANNEX 7

Comments Received

Speed Limit Proposals

	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	A417 East and West Hendred
	Thames Valley Police
	N
	During the meeting of the speed reference group a rural bends initiative was agreed as the best approach as reducing the speed limit was not deemed appropriate. No speed data has been provided to assess the suitability of a lower limit. Unclear of the definition of effective to assess if 40mph limit to remain, is this to be based on collision history? Consideration should be given to a temporary or experimental TRO with continual monitoring. If the limit has positive results there would be no objection to it remaining. Previous history of unrealistic speed limits has shown they are virtually impossible to amend.
	A 40mph speed limit is most suitable through the built up areas of East and West Hendred, however due to site constraints it is not possible to restrict a 40mph speed limit to the built up area . The Speed Reference Group therefore agreed to proceed with a rural bends initiative concentrating on the accident cluster sites to reduce casualties. Following the Speed Reference Group meeting further discussions were undertaken and it was

(cont over)




	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	
	Cllr Ian Brown


	Y


	Speed Limit should be extended further east beyond Featherbed Lane or to Rowstock  Featherbed Lane is one of the most dangerous junctions and has a bad accident record over the last 5 years. The Parish Councils reportedly share this view.
	(cont)

resolved to trial a 40mph speed limit to assess its effectiveness on speed and casualty reduction. All respondents in support of the reduction in the limit have requested that it be extended beyond its junction with Featherbed Lane, three of which would like it extended to the 30mph limit in Rowstock.

There have been 5 slight accidents at the Featherbed Lane junction in the last 5 years. One was in heavy traffic which could mean vehicles speeds were slower than normal.  Two  accidents involved vehicles overtaking. These types of accidents are unlikely to be stopped by reducing a speed limit. In fact it is possible that it could in fact increase the likelihood of overtaking manoeuvres if drivers become frustrated with those adhering to the limit. This could result in an increase in accidents.  One accident involved a turning movement in

(cont over)



	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	However, would like to see it extended beyond Featherbed Lane where there have been several traffic accidents and near misses.  Should be extended to link with existing 30mph limit.
	

	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	However, would like to see it extended beyond Featherbed Lane and a tight corner to the start of the 30mph limit. Seen a number of accidents at the junction and believe a reduction in the speed limit would significantly reduce them.  Believe reducing the limit around a tight bend would be of benefit as there is no visibility and has observed vehicles swerving to avoid cyclists
	(cont)

heavy traffic where speeds may in fact be slower. The two remaining accidents involved turning movements. There is a concern that taking the speed limit too far out from the residential areas could result in less compliance to the limit within the villages. There is also a concern that this could result an increase in the number of vehicles overtaking those that do comply which could increase the number of casualties. In view of this it is not recommend to extend the limit beyond Featherbed Lane

	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	Would like it to be considered to extend the 40mph speed limit to include the Feather Bed Lane junction.  This is as the right turn out of Featherbed lane is particularly tight and dangerous
	


	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	Feels that the Feather Bed Lane junction to the east of East Hendreds should be included in the 40mph speed limit. This is because the right turn out of Feather Bed Lane is particularly dangerous and a lower speed limit should reduce accidents.
	

	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	The proposal must be regarded as an improvement on the current 50mph speed way although he believes a 30mph speed limit would be much more appropriate for this type of road. Would like to draw our attention to the need to extend the 40mph speed limit past the junction with Featherbed Lane and the sharp bend on the A417 just before it hits the Rowstock 30mph stretch.


	


	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	
	
	Y
	However is puzzled as to why the 40mph speed limit does not include the Featherbed Lane Junction.  At busy times in the day there can often be a queue of 6 cars waiting to turn right. Hopes that the 40mph speed limit will be increased to the featherbed lane junction
	With regard to extending the limit to Rowstock it is felt that this will result in a greater level of non compliance and should remain at 40mph

	
	
	Y
	However, would like to see the Featherbed Junction included in the 40mph speed limit.  It is horrendous to turn right out of featherbed lane and it is a local accident blackspot.  Cannot understand why the 30mph Rowstock speed limit ends just before a series of double bends.  Urges someone in authority to drive the route on a week day in order for the start of the new trial 40mph limit to be given careful re-consideration.
	


	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	
	
	Y
	However getting out of East Hendred on to the A417 in rush hour is very dangerous.  The traffic is travelling too fast and she has seen plenty of near misses as well as collisions. She is surprised to hear that the Featherbed Lane junction has not been included in the new 40mph zone.  Visibility at the junction is also poor and almost all of the vehicles have to cross two lanes of traffic as most are turning right.
	As above

	
	
	Y
	However would like it extended beyond Featherbed Lane. There have been several accidents here and is a risky junction for turning cars.
	

	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	Disappointed not taken beyond Featherbed Lane. This is probably the most dangerous junction in the area.
	

	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	Would like to see the trial extended beyond Featherbed Lane
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	Would like it extended past Featherbed Lane and preferably to the start of the 30mph limit.
	

	
	
	Y
	But would like to see it extended beyond Featherbed Lane. Would also prefer to see a 30mph speed limit introduced
	

	
	Milton Parish Council
	?
	Would like to see the speed limit to extend to Rowstock or at the very least beyond Featherbed Lane.
	As above

	
	West Hendred resident
	?
	Wants the speed limit extended to beyond Featherbed Lane.
	

	
	East Hendred resident
	Y
	40mph is still too fast for the road. An improvement to the scheme would be to extend it beyond Featherbed Lane, failure to do so will make it more dangerous due to people accelerating before the junction. What enforcement measures will be in place so the new restrictions will be adhered to and what will happen after the trial period.
	


	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	B4017 Abingdon to Drayton
	Thames Valley Police
	Y
	No comments.
	

	B4035 Banbury to Broughton
	Cllr Reynolds
	N
	The limit will not do much good in preventing accidents as it is unlikely to be enforced, The road is not conducive to high speeds and the hooligans who constantly run off the road will take no notice. It will clutter the countryside with more signs.  Object to any coloured marking on the road, If there does need to be markings, would expect them to be plain white. The biggest number of complaints received concerning this road is the obstructed vision splay for motorists turning right towards North Newington.
	Oxfordshire County Council’s research has shown a reduction in accidents over other routes with 50mph limits of up to 30%. 50mph is a comfortable speed to travel at along the route and therefore the majority of motorists are likely to think it reasonable. Where motorists deem a speed limit reasonable they are more likely to reduce their speed which in turn should achieve a reduction in casualties. Coloured markings will not be placed on the road in conjunction with the speed limit. Concerns regarding the poor sight lines does not form part of this consultation, however the comments will be forwarded to the local area office.

	
	Broughton resident
	Y
	Would like speed limit reduced further. Additional traffic aids to enhance bends and village approach required.
	

	
	Thames Valley Police
	Y
	No comments.
	


	Speed Limit Reference
	Respondent
	Support

Y/N


	Comment
	Officer Response

	
	Broughton resident
	N
	Does not feel that reducing the speed limit from 60 to 50mph will have any effect on the idiots who drive too fast for the conditions and have accidents. Also now feels that the vast majority of drivers are sensible and will now have to spend more time looking down at their speedometers instead of the road.  The new road signs needed for the reduction of the speed limit will be a gross intrusion on the landscape along this pleasant stretch of country road
	See comments above.

	B4477 Minster Lovell to Brize Norton
	Thames Valley Police
	Y
	Existing 50mph TRO will need amending to accommodate proposals.


	No comment

	B480 Chislehampton to Stadhampton
	Thames Valley Police
	Y
	An existing footway needs clearing as is heavily overgrown and unusable
	No comment

	
	Stadhampton Parish Council
	Y
	No comments
	

	
	Cllr John Howell
	Y
	No comments
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